
PO Box 1749
Halifax, Nova Scotia
B3J 3A5    Canada

Halifax Regional Council
June 24, 2008

TO: Mayor Kelly and Members of Halifax Regional Council

SUBMITTED BY:
Frank Beazley, Chief of Police

DATE: June 9, 2008

SUBJECT: Petition From Taxi Drivers/Owners To Increase Limousine Rates To
& From The Airport By 20% More Than Taxi Rates

INFORMATION REPORT

ORIGIN

At the April 15, 2008  meeting of Regional Council, Councillor Walker submitted a petition from
taxi drivers/owners, to increase limousine rates to and from the airport by 20% more than taxi rates.

BACKGROUND

On February 27, 2007, Regional Council requested a staff report clarifying the jurisdiction and
authority on Setting of Airport Taxi & Limousine Fares to destinations within the HRM.

On April 24, 2007, a report was given to Regional Council,  Jurisdiction and Authority, Setting of
Airport Taxi & Limousine Fares (attached as Appendix A).   Included in the report is a
communication from the HIAA Vice-President of Operations, Mr. Gordon Duke.  

On April 15, 2008, Councillor Walker submitted a petition to Regional Council, from taxi
drivers/owners, requesting an increase to limousine rates to and from the airport, 20% more than taxi
rates. 
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DISCUSSION

On October 11, 2005,  Regional Council approved By-Law T-135, which granted an 8.1% increase
to taxi rates.  The limousine industry had not requested an increase.  

The minimum hourly rate of $57.50 that a limousine must charge is set out in Administrative
Order #39.  Presently, most limousines are charging a flat rate of $53.00 from the airport to
downtown Halifax which takes less than an hour to drive; therefore, they appear to be complying
with the required minimum rate.  The HIAA (Halifax Stanfield International Airport) has posted
limousine and taxi rates allowing passengers to be aware of the cost to get to various locations
within the HRM. 

Should Council wish to increase the limousine minimum hourly rate, the Administrative Order
would require an amendment. As well, the HIAA limousine flat rate may have to be increased so
as to not contradict the new minimum hourly rate set by the HRM AO #39.  

Currently, HRM legislation allows Limousine Operators to increase their rates as long as they
ensure the minimum hourly rate is charged per hour.  

As of the date of this report, the limousine industry has not requested a rate increase.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS

There are no budget implications as a result of this report.

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES / BUSINESS PLAN

This report complies with the Municipality’s Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved
Operating, Capital and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the
utilization of Capital and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation.

ATTACHMENTS

Appendix A: Council Report, Jurisdiction and Authority, Setting of Airport Taxi & Limousine
Fares
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A copy of this report can be obtained online at http://www.halifax.ca/council/agendasc/cagenda.html then
choose the appropriate meeting date, or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or
Fax 490-4208.

Report Prepared by: Robin McNeil, Staff Sergeant, Halifax Regional Police, 490-4817 

Report Approved by: _________________________________________________
Deputy Chief Tony Burbridge, Halifax Regional Police, 490-7138

   










































